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I. SUMMARY

On August 8, 1986, the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) was requested to
evaluate employee exposures to mercury and solvents in laboratory operations at Surtek, Incorporated,
Golden, Colorado.  A subsequent request was received from this facility to evaluate potential employee
exposures during testing of a process designed to neutralize creosote-contaminated soil samples.

In October 1986, NIOSH investigators conducted an initial survey.  In November 1986, an environmental
survey was conducted during which personal and area air samples were collected in the various laboratories
for mercury, hexane, toluene, and acetone.  In February 1987, a follow-up environmental survey was
conducted, during which area air samples were collected for coal tar pitch volatiles (CTPVs) and polynuclear
aromatic hydrocarbons (PNAs).

In six area samples collected, time-weighted average (TWA) concentrations of mercury ranged from 0.0011
to 0.0039 milligrams per cubic meter of air (mg/M3), with a mean of 0.0023 mg/M3.  These values are below
the NIOSH Recommended Exposure Limit (REL) and the American Conference of Governmental
Industrial Hygienists (ACGIH) Threshold Limit Value (TLV) of 0.05 mg/M3 for inorganic mercury.  The
results of the two personal breathing zone air samples collected for solvent exposure revealed TWA
concentrations of 2.3 and 14.6 ppm of acetone; and 0.43 and 0.81 ppm, respectively, of hexane were found
in these samples.  These values are below the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA)
Permissible Exposure Limit (PEL) of 1000 ppm for acetone and 500 ppm for hexane, the NIOSH REL's of
250 ppm for acetone and 100 ppm for hexane, and the ACGIH TLV's of 750 ppm for acetone and 50 ppm
for n-hexane.  No CTPV's were detected in samples collected in the work areas in the laboratories. 
Napthalene was the only PNA found in quantifiable levels in the samples collected in the work area; TWA
concentrations were 0.005 and 0.011 mg/M3.  These values are below the OSHA PEL and ACGIH TLV of
50 mg/M3 for napthalene.

                                                                                                                                                                                                        

No overexposures to mercury, acetone, hexane or creosote were found during this survey. 
Recommendations designed to further reduce exposures among laboratory personnel are included in this
report.

                                                                                                                                                                                                        

KEYWORDS:  SIC 7391 (Research and Development Laboratories), Mercury, Acetone, Hexane,
Creosote, Coal Tar Pitch Volatiles, Polynuclear Aromatic Hydrocarbons
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